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Early Learning and Childcare Facility Inspection Report

Type of Inspection:
 Renewal Inspection

Pursuant to section 21 of the Early Childhood Services Act, operators of licensed early learning and childcare 
facilities must post their most recent inspection report in a clearly visible and prominent place in the facility.

Name of operator Licence Number Inspection Date

Fredericton Boys and Girls Club Inc. 2013785 May 22, 2024

Facility Name Telephone Number

Gibson-Neill Memorial After School Program (506) 472-5112

Address

67 Wyngate Drive Fredericton NB  E3A 6G1

Name of Early Learning and Childcare Licensing Staff Position Title

Laura Casey Inspector

Order for Compliance Regulation Date to be 
corrected

Date corrected

General Comments

Upon Licensing staff arrival, the children were playing in stations throughout the gym. Children were observed 
making a craft, using Lego, playing with Barbies, using a car mat with animals and cars, playing Uno and using 
doodle boards.  Educators were observed playing with the children and were actively engaging in conversation.
When the children rotated stations, the transition between activities were smooth as the children were given 
plenty of time ahead and there was evidence of a daily routine.  Educators used directives that engaged the 
children's attention such as "Hands on top. Everybody stops." and "1,2,3… Eyes on me."

Before snack, the tables were cleaned, and children lined up to wash their hands. Gentle reminders were heard 
on using kind language with friends and waiting for their turn in the washroom. For snack, the children sat 
together at the tables and had pancakes with sirop, cheerios and apple sauce. After snack, Educators were 
observed promoting independence and asking the children to clean up their snack space.  The tables were 
again cleaned, the floor was swept, and the group got ready to go outdoors to play.  Water bottles, the first aid 
pack and attendance were brought outside, the staff were observed conducting frequent head counts and using 
walkie-talkies for easy communication. Once outdoors, Educators split to maintain a clear line of stie and 
children were observed playing on the play structures, sitting together on the tree stumps, and using shade play 
material that was brought outside such as trucks, bubbles and play animals. Frequent water breaks were 
observed as the weather was sunny and hot. 

During inspection, child and staff files were verified and the parent board contained all required documentation.  
Allergies, the daily snack menu, emergency evacuation plan and the daily routine were visibly posted.  Monthly 
fire drills are being conducted as well as playground maintenance checks and first aid kit checklists are being 
maintained. 

Licensing staff recommends for renewal.

original signed by

Laura Casey May 23, 2024
Signature of Early Learning and Childcare Licensing Staff Date
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original signed by

Karen MacAlpine May 23, 2024
Signature of Operator/Designate Date


